
June Newsletter 

Hopefully everyone enjoyed their Memorial Day weekend and special thanks to all those who 
served both at home and abroad. I’ll also add a Happy Father’s Day as we will celebrate fathers 
this month.

Some of our club members will be heading out as restrictions are loosened and I ask that you 
adhere to all the park’s guidelines. Laurie and I will be headed to Idyllwild for a week in June to 
get a little camping in before the summer rush in the Thousand Trails system. We’ll basically be 
using the RV as the park decided to play it safe and all the amenities will be closed. No pool, 
spa and no playground for the kids. The clubhouse and store will also be closed. Be aware if 
you do decide to go camping you may encounter the same, limited park amenities.

Here in the village the golf course and tennis courts are now open and I hear the pickle ball 
courts will soon be open as well. The restaurant at the golf clubhouse has been open for pick up
only, so far. I’ve been in touch with one of the supervisors in the wood shop and they are 
working on a set of guidelines in an effort to reopen the shop. If that’s accomplished I’m sure the
other hobby rooms will open as well.

If safe distancing is still an issue in the coming months as clubhouses and hobby rooms open, 
we as a club, will have to see how that will affect meetings and Christmas parties.
It’s evident our collective rv’s are not being used. While cleaning our RV yesterday (May 27th) I 
noticed a bird made a nest inside the metal casing for the awning (RV next to ours). A small 
square cap was missing and the opening was just large enough for mom to make her home. 
Needless to say I paid close attention to ours as I walked around and made sure I had no 
unwanted trespassers.

I see more people during my daily walks around our community. I also bought a beach cruiser 
and ride that around as well in an effort to stay active. Most everyone is wearing a mask and 
maintaining distancing and many will wave and say hello.

I welcome any input on your RV trips and if you’d like to pass on any information regarding the 
park you used please contact me. I in turn will pass it on to our members.


